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ôCome to me, all you who are weary  

and are carrying heavy burdens, and I will give you rest.õ 
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The Dean Writes :  

 

Dear Parishioners,  
 

Time is moving at an extremely fast rate with half 

of this year already passed, and now we are well 

into the summer months. The days are longer, the 

sun shines brighter (I hope), and nature flourishes 

all around us. Summer invites us to pause, reflect, 

and rejuvenate ourselves. It is a season that calls for rest and renewal. For many, 

summer is synonymous with holidays and adventures, a time to escape the hus-

tle and bustle of daily life. Families pack their bags, set off on journeys, and cre-

ate lasting memories in new places. However, not all of us are fortunate enough 

to embark on these getaways. For those who may find themselves at home this 

summer, I want to encourage you: rest can be found right where you are.  

In our fast -moving world, it is easy to become overwhelmed by our responsibili-

ties and commitments. The demands of work, family, and daily life can leave us 

feeling drained. Yet, the Bible reminds us in Matthew 11: 28  

ôCome to me, all you who are weary and are carrying heavy burdens, and I will 

give you rest.õ 

This invitation from Jesus is a profound reminder that true rest is found in Him ñ

whether we are lounging by a poolside or staying in the comfort of our own 

homes. Consider setting aside a few moments each day to reflect on the bless-

ings in your life. This can shift our focus from what we lack to what we already 

possess, fostering a spirit of hope and contentment.  
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Summer also offers us a unique opportunity, now with better weather, to 

attend church (if you are able) and join within our church family. It is im-

portant that we keep those connections over the summer months and not 

just take a ôholiday from churchõ. These times of fellowship can create last-

ing connections and offer a refreshing break from the routine. They are re-

minders that we are not alone on this journey of faith and that we can lift 

each other up in love and support.  

For those who may be facing challenges this season ñbe it bereavement, 

health issues, financial struggles, or emotional burdens ñknow that you are 

not forgotten. The church is here for you. Reach out to our parish for sup-

port, prayer, and encouragement. Together, we can bear one anotherõs 

burdens and reflect the love of Christ in tangible ways.  

As we embrace the beauty of summer, let us also embrace the peace, 

hope, and rest that comes from our relationship with God. Whether we 

travel afar or stay close to home, may we find joy in the simple moments 

and trust in His unwavering presence in our lives.  

Wishing you all a summer filled with peace, reflection, and the joy of the 

Lord. 
 

Yours very sincerely,      

               

 

Bible Reading Notes  
Each Sunday all three readings from the Revised Com-

mon Lectionary are printed on a Parish Bulletin. The 

Psalm and Collect are also listed. Make sure you get 

this sheet each week. If for some reason you are not at 

church, get someone to take one for you. Please keep 

it and use one of the readings or psalm each day 

throughout the week in your private prayers.  

Copies of Our Daily Bread (Bible Reading Notes) are 

available free of charge at the back of the church. 

Please take one and you will find an order form includ-

ed so that you can order them and have them sent di-

rectly by post to your own home. These will make the reading of the Bible 

easy, enjoyable, interesting, and relevant to every day life.  
 

ôYour word is a lamp to my feet and a light for my pathõ (Psalm 119: 105) 



Parochial Registers  

Marriage  
14th June - Ashley Denise Hicks and  

   James Alasdair Cooke  
 

òUnless the Lord builds the house,  

those who labour build in vainó  Psalm 127: 1 
 

Burial 
29th April -   Denis Joseph Gault,  

   Barbour Court, Enniskillen.  
  

Cremation  

30th May -  James Nicholas David Fawcett,  

   Templenaffrin, Sligo Road, Belcoo.  
 

Burial of Ashes in the Garden of Remembrance  
24th May -  James Alexander (Jim) Irvine,  

   2 Laragh Lee, Enniskillen.  
 

30th May -  Sandra Margaret Robinson,  

   60 Tempo Road, Enniskillen.   
  

òBlessed are those who mourn, for they shall be comforted.ó Matthew 5: 4   
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Do you have a Prayer book in your home? If 

not you should have! We are a Prayer Book 

church and the Prayer Book should not just be 

on those shelves at the back of the church for 

use on Sunday, but there should be a copy of 

a Prayer Book in every home. Everything in it is 

biblically based and it is a vital tool to everyday 

living, for daily prayer, and for nourishment and 

for enriching our daily walk with God. As you 

leaf through the Prayer Book you will find ser-

vices and prayers for daily use, and for every 

situation and worry in life. It is a marvellous re-

source so use it. Copies are available from the 

Cathedral Office for £20.00 and would make 

an ideal gift!  

Prayer Books  



The Parish of Enniskillen  

Saint Macartinõs Cathedral 
Page 5                  Vol 141

Thursdays at 11.00am  

A number of St Macartinõs 400 Years of Parish History by Samuel B Morrow 

are still available at the launch price of £20.00.  These would make ideal 

gifts for family members and friends, especially those who were baptised, 

confirmed or married in the Cathedral, and for those who have had rela-

tives buried from the cathedral. Copies are available from the Parish Office, 

the Deanery or from the Churchwardens.  

Parish Donations  
Fabric Fund     
£75  Donation in memory of our parents, French and Laura Johnston.  

  From Barbara, Jim and Alan.  
 

Flower Fund  
£50  Donation in loving memory of Bert Loughlin and Robert Loughlin.  

  From Elaine and Erin Loughlin.  
 

Webcam Fund (in appreciation of viewing online)  
£50  Donation from Mrs Eleanor Lynn.  
 

Solar Panels Fund  
£100 Donation from Mr Gregory Kilfedder.  

400th Anniversary Year - Cathedral History Book  

Service of Holy Communion (30 minutes): We are encouraging parishion-

ers  who may be in Enniskillen shopping on Thursday mornings to drop in 

for this short service ð a mid -week pause and praise with God!  
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Scott Elliott appointed Curate of Limerick Cathedral  

Scott Elliott, originally from Lisbellaw, and a member of St. Macartinõs Ca-

thedral Parish, Enniskillen, was ordained in St Mary's Cathedral, Limerick Ca-

thedral, Diocese of Tuam, Limerick and Killaloe, on Sunday evening by Bish-

op Michael Burrows. The preacher was Dean Kenneth Hall from St  

Macartin's Cathedral.  

Scott pursued theological studies at Queenõs University, Belfast, before en-

tering ordination training. Following his graduation from Queenõs, he 

worked for several years within the Community Wellbeing Department of 

Fermanagh and Omagh District Council, where he was engaged in initia-

tives aimed at supporting local wellbeing and development.  

For the past seven years, Scott has served as Parish Reader at St Macartinõs 

Cathedral, Enniskillen, assisting Dean Hall in liturgical and pastoral ministry. 

During this period, he also provided parish cover for both Inishmacsaint Par-

ish Church and the Clogher Cathedral Group. He is the first ordinand to 

come from the Cathedral in over 75 years.  

Scott commenced training for the ordained ministry at the Church of Ire-

land Theological Institute in Dublin in September 2022 and as part of his 

training, he undertook parish placements in the Garrison Group of Parishes, 

in Rathfarnham Parish, 

and at Salisbury Cathe-

dral. In his final year, he 

served his placement in 

Rossorry Parish Church 

and also completed a 

thesis focused on the 

role of cathedrals in 

outreach within the Irish 

context, an area of 

ministry that he is partic-

ularly passionate about.  

Scott has a special in-

terest in church history, 

particularly in the field 

of architecture.   

He now looks forward 

to serving under the 

guidance of Dean Niall 

Sloane in Limerick.   
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Scott with his St Macartinõs Cathedral  

family and friends.  

Scott Elliott appointed Curate of Limerick Cathedral  

Scott is pictured above with his parents Jim and Linda and sister Lucy 

and left with Dean Niall Sloane and Dean Kenneth Hall.  
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Tuesday Club Outing  

The Tuesday Club outing was held on 

Saturday 31st May, commencing with 

refreshments in the Cathedral Hall, or-

ganised by our Caretaker Andrew 

McCabe. Leader Valerie Watson con-

veyed thanks to Dean Hall and the Rev 

Edmund for the support given to the 

club throughout the year, also to the re-

liable drivers of the minibus, Heather, 

George and Andy.  

The group continued on to Magheracross 

Parish Church to the òTeddy Bear Festival ò 

of Bible Stories. This was enjoyed by all, fol-

lowed with a delicious lunch in the Archdale 

Hall. 

Wishing all our members a happy summer 

break and look forward to meeting again 

on Tuesday 30th September.  
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Tuesday Club Outing  


